Angela Slaughter

From: Joanne Booth <joanne.booth@surreycc.gov.uk> on behalf of Child Employment
<childemployment@surreycc.gov.uk>

Sent: 15 March 2017 17:12

To: Angela Slaughter

Cc: ‘Tan.sandwell@surrey.pnn.police.uk’; Joanne Booth

Subject: Re: FW: Fever and Boutique- Review application under section 51 of the Licensing
Act 2003.

Dear Angela

Thank you for sending this review application and statements regarding the Fever and Boutique premises in Epsom.
As the responsible authority under the licensing act 2003, regarding the licensing objective, the protection of children
from harm, | wish to add my support for this review application made by Surrey Police.

It is clear from the information provided by the police that children have been harmed and placed at risk of harm, due
to the violence and availability of alcohol at these premises. This premises licence holder has failed to promote the
licensing objective of the protection of children from harm. The police have provided evidence that children have
gained entry to these premises, which has resulted in underage persons committing violence, being witness to
violence and being a victim of crime.

There is also evidence that children have been sold alcohol, a clear breach of the laws to prevent the sale of alcohol
to underage persons. In addition the sale of alcohol has not been refused to persons who are already intoxicated
including persons under age.

Through the premise licence holder's failure to promote the licensing objective of the protection of children from harm,
children have suffered actual harm and placed at risk of harm. Failure to follow a robust ID checking process
(Challenge 25) is also contrary to the agreed measures which are supposed to protect children from harm.

I would recommend withdrawal of this premise licence due to the failure to protect children from harm as evidenced
by the police reports. If the licensing committee is not minded to do this, then | would support the conditions
recommended by Surrey Palice in their review application.

Please let me know if you require further clarification regarding my support of this review.

Kind regards
Joanne Booth
County Child Empioyment Enforcement and Strategy Manager

Child Employment Team
Quadrant Court

35 Guildford Road
Woking

GU22 7QQ

01483 517838

All applications for performance licences must be received on the new standard performance licence application form
V3 available from www.surreycc.gov.uk/childemployment This form when fully completed should be sent to
childemployment@surreycc.gov.uk together with a copy of the child's photo, birth certificate, copy of contract if
issued, and authorisation from school for any school absence. Applications should be received more than 5 fulil
working days before the first perfformance. Sending everything together in one email will enable us to issue licences
promptly

From: Angela Staughter <ASlaughter@epsom-ewell.gov.uk>
To: EH Public Health <EHPublicHealth@epsom-ewell.gov.uk>, Adele Castle <ACastle@epsom-ewell.gov.uk>, "Child Employment
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